
 
 

December 29, 2020 
 
Dear Seaford Families, Faculty and Staff, 
 

I hope that you have been able to relax and spend time with family. We have been tracking the most 
recent COVID cases and remain concerned with the rate of increase. Over the last several days, fourteen 
additional positive COVID cases have been reported to the District: 

 
Building Student/Employee 
Harbor Elementary 4 Students, 2 Employees 
Manor Elementary  1 Student 
Seaford Middle School 2 Students, 2 Employees 
Seaford High School 3 Students 

 
Currently, we plan on students returning to in-person instruction on January 4, 2021 and all buildings 

have been thoroughly cleaned over the vacation. Over the next few days, we will continue to monitor the 
situation and I will update the community later in the week.   

 
After receiving a positive test, these individuals are required to isolate per the Department of Health 

guidelines. These people will not be permitted to return to school until we receive a letter from the 
Department of Health clearing them to return to school.  Out of an abundance of caution and in consultation 
with the Nassau County Department of Health, specific students and employees are quarantined.  Please 
know that this action may affect staffing  
 

The symptoms of COVID-19 are like the regular seasonal influenza and include fever, coughing, 
and shortness of breath. Some have reported additional symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, nausea, 
lethargy, lack of appetite, vomiting, diarrhea, loss of senses of taste and smell. If your child is exhibiting 
any symptoms such as those listed above, please keep your child home and contact your child’s medical 
provider to report their illness. If your child tests positive for COVID19, please send email notification 
to your building principal and school nurse immediately. 
 

May you enjoy the remainder of the holiday vacation. 
 

Very truly yours, 
Adele V. Pecora 
Adele V. Pecora Ed.D.  
Superintendent of Schools 
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